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 POP Community News! 
 

There will be a short POP Foundation Meeting after worship. Then make sure to make it 
to Gangsei Hall for a Bumped up Brunch presented by the POP Foundation today after 

worship! 
 

Compassion Central Meeting Today During Fellowship.  
Next Meeting is Sunday, June 3rd at 10:45am in Gangsei Hall (during fellowship).  

Our group visits those who are sick, recovering from hospitalization or homebound.  We offer 
listening ears, prayers and human connection to member of the POP family in need.  If you would 

like to join the team, or be visited please contact Pastor Rick (pastorrick@popphoenix.org).   
 

Prayers for Healing-June 10 and 24!  
If you desire prayers for healing, for yourself or someone close to you, we offer prayers for healing at the 

altar directly following June 10 and June 24 worship service.  If you desire prayer at another day/time 
during the week, don’t hesitate to call Pastor Rick at the church office and he will be happy to arrange a 

prayer session. 
 

POP Kitchen Needs Tupperware! If you have extra containers that are clean and with lids 
please drop them off in the kitchen or church office (cool whip, butter, sour cream, yogurt 

containers welcomed!) See Mary Quinsler for details.  
 

Service Opportunities at POP!  
We are looking for individuals and/or families who are interested in helping in worship every once 
in a while. We have rotations for Altar Guild, Ushers, Communion Assistants, and Greeters. It's 

not every Sunday and would be a big help to our Sunday morning worship teams! Please talk to 
Ruth Stone 480.946.4384, June Larson 480.948.5874, Kay McCartney 602.882.0651 or Laurel 

Edgar and they will get it all set-up! 
 

Do you love baking but have too many leftovers? Share with POP Fellowship! We welcome you 
to bring your leftover desserts and goodies to Sunday fellowship! See, call or text Jacque Lara if you 

have any questions or you’d like to help on a Sunday 480-677-1527.  
 

VBS and Activity Camp at POP-Starts this week! 
 

June 4-8 - Vacation Bible School and June 11-15 - Activity Camp:  
Register online on our website, or in the church office. Want to help? High School Youth & Adults are 

needed to help with Activity Camp! Contact Angela if interested! 
 

We are looking for volunteers for a library monitor for the POP Library during the week! The 
hours are Monday through Thursday anytime between 2pm-7pm. You’ll be responsible for putting the 

books back after they are read and making sure it stays nice and tidy. Contact Maria at the church office 
480-945-9537 or maria@popphoenix.org to sign up! 

 
Father’s Day Celebration-Sunday, June 17 

Join us for a special worship service honoring the fathers in our lives. We will serve root beer floats after 
the service. 

 
Theology Pub — June 19!  

One More Session before Summer Break at a New Location 
Tuesday, June 19, McFate Brewing, 7 p.m.-1312 N. Scottsdale Rd, Scottsdale  

Grab your Bible, a beer (or other beverage) and your curiosity and join us for a lively discussion about a 
biblical text. Bring yourself, your questions and your friends! Pastor Rick would very much appreciate a 
heads-up if you plan to attend so he can get enough space at McFate Brewing. Please send him an e-mail 

(pastorrick@popphoenix.org) or a text (408.472.0529) if you plan to be there. 
 

Pick up the June edition of The Messenger in the narthex or the side entrances today! 

mailto:pastorrick@popphoenix.org
mailto:maria@popphoenix.org


 

This week at Prince of Peace 
 

 Sunday, June 3 
  6:15   a.m. Grace Lutheran breakfast Service  
  9:00   a.m. Chill 
  9:30   a.m. Worship 
                       Sunday school, Sanctuary  
10:30   a.m. Bumped Up Brunch Fellowship, 
  Gangsei Hall  
10:45   a.m. Compassion Central Meeting, 
                       Gangsei Hall 
  1:00   p.m. Memorial Service-Fred Goebel  
 
 Monday, June 4 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP VBS 
 
Tuesday, June 5 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP VBS 
10:00   a.m. Library Meeting 
  1:00   p.m. Knitting Group 
    
 Wednesday, June 6 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP VBS 
 
 Thursday, June 7 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP VBS 
  
  Friday, June 8 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP VBS 
       
 Saturday, June 9 
  9:00   a.m.  Quilters, R 14 
 
  Sunday, June 10 
  9:00   a.m. Chill 
  9:30   a.m. Worship & Sunday school 
10:30   a.m. Prayers for Healing, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m. Fellowship, Gangsei Hall 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
         
 
 
 
 
 
                            

        

      Assisting in Worship 
 
 
 

Altar Guild                      Suzy Steinmetz 
 
Lectors              
 
Ushers             Don Johnson Karen Johnson 
              Ruth Stone         Bill Dobson 

     
Greeters              Verne and Ellen Schoeneman 
        
Communion Servers          
            
Youth Worship Leaders       
 
 
  

WELCOME TO PRINCE OF PEACE  
 

WORSHIP at Prince of Peace, an ELCA Lutheran congregation, is a time for each of us, gathered in community, to meet our 
living Lord Jesus. We extend an invitation to all who believe in Jesus Christ to commune when we celebrate Holy 

Communion. If you are searching for a church home, please know you are welcome at Prince of Peace. Return and let’s 
worship together often. 

 

   SUNDAY SCHOOL for children age 4- 6th grades is available every Sunday at 9:30 a.m. during the school year. 
 

   6-12TH GRADE YOUTH AND FAMILIES -- Grow in faith and in community through fun, fellowship, service, and 
more! For a full schedule, visit our website or see Audrey Cox. 

 CHILDREN are always welcome in worship. Activity bags are available for young worshippers at the center 
entrance to the sanctuary. If you are in need of assistance for children through the age of three, a staffed nursery is 
available from 9:15 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in Room 16 in the Education Building. 

   COMMUNION NEEDS: Gluten-free bread and grape juice are available. If you desire to receive communion in 
the pew, please notify an usher. 

   PRAYER REQUESTS: Please write down your concern and place it in the offering plate or prayer box and 
indicate if the name can be published in this newsletter or just shared with our prayer warriors through the 
Prayer Chain. 

 

   HOSPITAL CALLS: Please call Pastor Rick directly at 408.472.0529 or contact the church office to let us know if 
you or a family member is hospitalized or for a pastoral visit during rehab in a care center or at home. 

 

   PASTORAL CARE: If you are seeking help with baptisms, weddings, memorial services or seek pastoral counseling, 
please contact Pastor Rick Sherrill at 408.472.0529 or the church office directly. 

 

   PASTOR OFFICE HOURS: By appointment. Pastor Rick, cell: 408.472.0529, email:  pastorrick@popphoenix.org. 
 

   MONTHLY NEWSLETTER: To receive your monthly newsletter by e-mail, go online to www.popphoenix.org and 
sign up by going to the Current Happenings tab, then the Monthly Newsletters tab, or call the church office for help. 

 

   CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Church Office: 480.945.9537. 
 

   CONNECT with us: Visit: 3641 N. 56th Street, Phoenix Call: 480.945.9537   Email: office@popphoenix.org  
           Web: www.popphoenix.org   Instagram: Pop_Youth        Facebook: Facebook.com/popphoenixaz  

Partnering in Prayer 
 
 

Laurel Edgar         Diane Peterson   Tom Brown  
 

Lana Lytle              Donna Hackett       Jackie Jacoby 
 

Charlie Lazzara    Jackie Cherry         Marilyn Chester 
 

Eric Phillips          Kay McCartney     Marian Ricklick 
 
     
 

   
   

 
 

Sign up for your special dates at the church office or online! 
 

The 2018 Flower chart is online on our website- 
www.popphoenix.org. Scroll down to the bottom of the 

page to ‘Contact POP’ and click on ‘Altar Flowers’.  
Then follow the directions on that page.    

 

 

A memorial service for Fred Goebel will be held 
at Prince of Peace Lutheran Church today, 

Sunday, June 3 at 1:00 p.m. 
 

mailto:pastorrick@popphoenix.org
http://www.popphoenix.org/
mailto:office@popphoenix.org
http://www.popphoenix.org/
http://www.popphoenix.org/
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 POP Community News! 
 

Prayers for Healing-Today and June 24!  
If you desire prayers for healing, for yourself or someone close to you, we offer prayers for healing at the 

altar directly following today and June 24 worship service.  If you desire prayer at another day/time during 
the week, don’t hesitate to call Pastor Rick at the church office and he will be happy to arrange a prayer 

session. 
 

Father’s Day Celebration-Sunday, June 17 
Join us for a special worship service honoring the fathers in our lives. We will serve root beer floats after 

the service. 
 

Theology Pub — June 19!  
One More Session before Summer Break at a New Location 

Tuesday, June 19, McFate Brewing, 7 p.m.-1312 N. Scottsdale Rd, Scottsdale  
Grab your Bible, a beer (or other beverage) and your curiosity and join us for a lively discussion about a 
biblical text. Bring yourself, your questions and your friends! Pastor Rick would very much appreciate a 
heads-up if you plan to attend so he can get enough space at McFate Brewing. Please send him an e-mail 

(pastorrick@popphoenix.org) or a text (408.472.0529) if you plan to be there. 
 

Grand Canyon Synod Assembly — June 14-16!  
Elect a New Synod Bishop 

Thank you to Pastor Rick, Jack Ranby and Martha Weld who will be attending this assembly as voting 
members from Prince of Peace! They will be gathering on Thursday, June 14, at Resurrection Lutheran 

Church in Oro Valley, AZ. Presiding Bishop Elizabeth A. Eaton will be with us for this highly strategic 
assembly in our life together. Through her presentations, voting members and visitors will gain a 

magnificent picture of the ways we are changing the world together by the power of the Gospel at work 
throughout the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America. During their gathering they will be making key 

decisions including the calling of the sixth bishop to serve the Grand Canyon Synod of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America. Please visit the 2018 Bishop’s Election Informational Page 

(www.gcsynod.org/2018-bishops-election-information/) for more information on the Grand Canyon Synod 
process of electing a synodical bishop. 

 
Activity Camp Starts This Week at POP! 

 

June 11-15 - Activity Camp: Register online, on our website, or in the church office. Contact Angela if 
interested! 

 
POP Kitchen Needs Tupperware! If you have extra containers that are clean and with lids 
please drop them off in the kitchen or church office (cool whip, butter, sour cream, yogurt 

containers welcomed!) See Mary Quinsler for details.  
 

Service Opportunities at POP!  
We are looking for individuals and/or families who are interested in helping in worship every once 
in a while. We have rotations for Altar Guild, Ushers, Communion Assistants, and Greeters. It's 

not every Sunday and would be a big help to our Sunday morning worship teams! Please talk to 
Ruth Stone 480.946.4384, June Larson 480.948.5874, Kay McCartney 602.882.0651 or Laurel 

Edgar and they will get it all set-up! 
 

Do you love baking but have too many leftovers? Share with POP Fellowship! We welcome you 
to bring your leftover desserts and goodies to Sunday fellowship! See, call or text Jacque Lara if you 

have any questions or you’d like to help on a Sunday 480-677-1527.  
 
Thank you to all of the amazing volunteers that helped make Vacation Bible School 

a success! We couldn’t have done it without you!  
 

Pick up the June edition of The Messenger in the narthex or the side entrances today! 



 

This week at Prince of Peace 
 

 Sunday, June 10 
  9:00   a.m. Chill 
  9:30   a.m. Worship & Sunday school 
10:30   a.m. Prayers for Healing, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m. Fellowship, Gangsei Hall 
 
 Monday, June 11 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP Activity Camp 
  7:00   p.m. Grant’s Partners, R 14 
 
Tuesday, June 12 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP Activity Camp 
10:00   a.m. Library Meeting 
  1:00   p.m. Knitting Group 
    
 Wednesday, June 13 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP Activity Camp 
 
 Thursday, June 14 
 Grand Canyon Synod Assembly, Oro Valley 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP Activity Camp 
  
  Friday, June 15 
Grand Canyon Synod Assembly, Oro Valley 
  7:00   a.m. Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m. POP Activity Camp 
       
 Saturday, June 16 
Grand Canyon Synod Assembly, Oro Valley 
  9:00   a.m.  Quilters, R 14 
 
  Sunday, June 17 
Happy Father’s Day! 
  9:00   a.m. Chill 
  9:30   a.m. Worship & Sunday school 
10:30   a.m. Fellowship, Gangsei Hall 
 Root Beer Floats!  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
         
 
 
 
 
 
                            

        

      Assisting in Worship 
 
 
 

Altar Guild                      Suzy Steinmetz 
 
Lectors             Kris Kainass              
 
Ushers             Martha Weld       Ruth Stone          
              Bill Dobson 

     
Greeters              Alan and Carol Jensen 
        
Communion Servers         Sue Shaffer Jan Beebe 
            
Youth Worship Leaders       
 
 
  

WELCOME TO PRINCE OF PEACE  
 

WORSHIP at Prince of Peace, an ELCA Lutheran congregation, is a time for each of us, gathered in community, to meet our 
living Lord Jesus. We extend an invitation to all who believe in Jesus Christ to commune when we celebrate Holy 

Communion. If you are searching for a church home, please know you are welcome at Prince of Peace. Return and let’s 
worship together often. 

 

   SUNDAY SCHOOL for children age 4- 6th grades is available every Sunday at 9:30 a.m. during the school year. 
 

   6-12TH GRADE YOUTH AND FAMILIES -- Grow in faith and in community through fun, fellowship, service, and 
more! For a full schedule, visit our website or see Audrey Cox. 

 CHILDREN are always welcome in worship. Activity bags are available for young worshippers at the center 
entrance to the sanctuary. If you are in need of assistance for children through the age of three, a staffed nursery is 
available from 9:15 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in Room 16 in the Education Building. 

   COMMUNION NEEDS: Gluten-free bread and grape juice are available. If you desire to receive communion in 
the pew, please notify an usher. 

   PRAYER REQUESTS: Please write down your concern and place it in the offering plate or prayer box and 
indicate if the name can be published in this newsletter or just shared with our prayer warriors through the 
Prayer Chain. 

 

   HOSPITAL CALLS: Please call Pastor Rick directly at 408.472.0529 or contact the church office to let us know if 
you or a family member is hospitalized or for a pastoral visit during rehab in a care center or at home. 

 

   PASTORAL CARE: If you are seeking help with baptisms, weddings, memorial services or seek pastoral counseling, 
please contact Pastor Rick Sherrill at 408.472.0529 or the church office directly. 

 

   PASTOR OFFICE HOURS: By appointment. Pastor Rick, cell: 408.472.0529, email:  pastorrick@popphoenix.org. 
 

   MONTHLY NEWSLETTER: To receive your monthly newsletter by e-mail, go online to www.popphoenix.org and 
sign up by going to the Current Happenings tab, then the Monthly Newsletters tab, or call the church office for help. 

 

   CHURCH OFFICE HOURS: Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Church Office: 480.945.9537. 
 

   CONNECT with us: Visit: 3641 N. 56th Street, Phoenix Call: 480.945.9537   Email: office@popphoenix.org  
           Web: www.popphoenix.org   Instagram: Pop_Youth        Facebook: Facebook.com/popphoenixaz  

Partnering in Prayer 
 
 

Diane Peterson   Tom Brown             Marian Ricklick 
 

Lana Lytle              Donna Hackett       Jackie Jacoby 
 

Charlie Lazzara    Michael Darland   Marilyn Chester 
 

Eric Phillips          Kay McCartney     Cleo Dillabough 
 
     
 

   
   

 
 

Sign up for your special dates at the church office or online! 
 

The 2018 Flower chart is online on our website- 
www.popphoenix.org. Scroll down to the bottom of the 

page to ‘Contact POP’ and click on ‘Altar Flowers’.  
Then follow the directions on that page.    

 

 

Thank you to all of the amazing volunteers that 
helped make Vacation Bible School a success! 

We couldn’t have done it without you!  
 

mailto:pastorrick@popphoenix.org
http://www.popphoenix.org/
mailto:office@popphoenix.org
http://www.popphoenix.org/
http://www.popphoenix.org/
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POP Community News! 
 

Happy Father’s Day! 
 

Father’s Day Celebration Today! 
God Bless our Fathers! Today is a special worship service honoring the fathers in our lives- head over 

to Gangsei Hall after service for root beer floats! 
 

Theology Pub — June 19!  
One More Session before Summer Break at a New Location 

Tuesday, June 19, McFate Brewing, 7 p.m.-1312 N. Scottsdale Rd, Scottsdale  
Grab your Bible, a beer (or other beverage) and your curiosity and join us for a lively discussion about a 
biblical text. Bring yourself, your questions and your friends! Pastor Rick would very much appreciate a 
heads-up if you plan to attend so he can get enough space at McFate Brewing. Please send him an e-mail 

(pastorrick@popphoenix.org) or a text (408.472.0529) if you plan to be there. 
 

Prayers for Healing- June 24!  
If you desire prayers for healing, for yourself or someone close to you, we offer prayers for healing at the 
altar directly following the June 24 worship service.  If you desire prayer at another day/time during the 

week, don’t hesitate to call Pastor Rick at the church office and he will be happy to arrange a prayer 
session. 

 
Grand Canyon Synod Assembly!  

Thank you to Pastor Rick, Jack Ranby and Martha Weld who attended the Grand Canyon Synod assembly 
as voting members from Prince of Peace!  

 
Service Opportunities at POP!  

We are looking for individuals and/or families who are interested in helping in worship every 
once in a while. We have rotations for Altar Guild, Ushers, Communion Assistants, and 

Greeters. It's not every Sunday and would be a big help to our Sunday morning worship teams! 
Please talk to Ruth Stone 480.946.4384, June Larson 480.948.5874, Kay McCartney 

602.882.0651 or Laurel Edgar and they will get it all set-up! 
 

Do you love baking but have too many leftovers? Share with POP Fellowship! We welcome 
you to bring your leftover desserts and goodies to Sunday fellowship! See, call or text Jacque Lara if 

you have any questions or you’d like to help on a Sunday 480-677-1527.  
 
THANK YOU to Angela Sherrill for being such a fearless leader! Also thank you to 

our “POP village” of amazing volunteers that helped POP’s Activity Camp and 
VBS be such a success this year! We couldn’t have done it without you!  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

  

 

              

       Assisting in Worship 
 
 

Altar Guild      Laurel Edgar 
 

 

Lector       Beth Pachman   
 

Ushers      Ruth Stone  Don Johnson 
       Dave and Janet DeJonge   
 
Greeters      Harriet Bohm    Elaine Zapfel 
 

Communion Servers Mike and Gwen Jacobs 
 

Youth Worship Leader                           
         
                                     

Welcome To Prince of Peace  
 

Worship at Prince of Peace, an ELCA Lutheran congregation, is a time for each of us, gathered in community, to meet our  
living Lord Jesus. We extend an invitation to all who believe in Jesus Christ to commune when we celebrate Holy Communion. If  
you are searching for a church home, please know you are welcome at Prince of Peace.  Return, let’s worship together often. 

 

 Children are always welcome in worship.  Activity bags are available for young worshippers at the center entrance to 
the sanctuary. If you are in need of assistance for children through the age of three, a staffed nursery is available from 9:15 
a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in Room 16 in the Education Building 

 Sunday School for children age 4- 6th grades is available every Sunday at 9:30 a.m. during the school year. 
 6-12th Grade Youth and Families -- Grow in faith and in community through fun, fellowship, service, and more!  For a  

full schedule, visit our website or see Audrey Cox.  
 Communion Needs:  Gluten-free bread and grape juice are available. If you desire to receive communion in the pew, 

please notify an usher. 
 Prayer Requests:  Please write down your concern and place it in the offering plate or prayer box and indicate if the name 

can be published in this newsletter or just shared with our prayer warriors through the Prayer Chain. 
 Hospital Calls: Please call Pastor Rick directly at 408.472.0529 or contact the church office to let us know if you or a 

family member is hospitalized or for a pastoral visit during rehab in a care center or at home. 
 Pastoral Care:  If you are seeking help with baptisms, weddings, memorial services or seek pastoral counseling, please 

contact Pastor Rick Sherrill at 408.472.0529 or the church office directly. 
 Pastor Office Hours: By appointment. Pastor Rick, cell: 408.472.0529, email: pastorrick@popphoenix.org.   

 Monthly Newsletter:  To receive your monthly newsletter by e-mail, go online to www.popphoenix.org and sign up by 
going to the Current Happenings tab, then the Monthly Newsletters tab, or call the church office for help. 
 

 Church Office Hours:  Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Church Office: 480.945.9537. 
 

 Connect with us: Web: www.popphoenix.org       Instagram: Pop_Youth        Facebook: Facebook.com/popphoenixaz     
                      Call: 480.945.9537                       Email: office@popphoenix.org Visit: 3641 N. 56th Street, Phoenix, AZ 85018        

 

This week at Prince of Peace 
  

 Sunday, June 17 
   9:00   a.m.  Ch.i.L.L 
   9:30   a.m.  Worship, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m.  Fellowship (Root beer floats),  
                        Gangsei Hall   
   

 Monday, June 18 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
   6:30   p.m. Personnel Committee, Conference R 
   7:00   p.m. Boy Scouts Troop 6 
   

 Tuesday, June 19 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
   9:00   a.m Firm Believers exercise, R 12 
 10:00 a.m. Library Meeting 
    1:00 p.m. Knitting Group 
    7:00 p.m. Theology Pub, McFate Scottsdale 
 

Wednesday, June 20 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
 
 Thursday, June 21  
Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m Firm Believers exercise, R 12 
  

Friday, June 20 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
                  

Saturday, June 23  
   9:00 a.m. Quilters, R 14 
   
Sunday, June 24 
   9:30   a.m. Worship, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m. Prayers for Healing, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m.  Fellowship, Gangsei Hall   
 
 
 

 

Sign up for your special dates at the church office or online!  
 

The 2018 Flower chart is online on our website- 
www.popphoenix.org. Scroll down to the bottom of the page 

to ‘Contact POP’ and click on ‘Altar Flowers’.  
Then follow the directions on that page.    

 

Partnering in Prayer 
 

Diane Peterson Michael Darland Cleo Dillabough 
 

Phoenix Jose  Donna Hackett Jackie Jacoby 
 

Tom Brown  Marilyn Chester Eric Phillips 
 

Kay McCartney Charlie Lazzara 
 

 
God bless my church family, thank you so much for the 

prayers, visits, cards, calls, cookies, flowers and who could 
forget the clam chowder! Peace and love Lana Lytle.  

 

mailto:pastorrick@popphoenix.org
http://www.popphoenix.org/
http://www.popphoenix.org/
mailto:office@popphoenix.org
http://www.popphoenix.org/
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POP Community News! 
 

Prayers for Healing- June 24!  
If you desire prayers for healing, for yourself or someone close to you, we offer prayers for 

healing at the altar directly following today’s worship service.   
 

Heading to Houston for the 2018 ELCA Youth Gathering!  
Please pray for the following participants and adult leaders who will be attending from 

Prince of Peace on June 26th-July 2nd: 
Sam Ayala       Lexus Begay     Hannah Cox       Hailey Cox        
Abby Creedon    Blayke Hammer     Jordan Lara        Jacob Lara      
Lauren Pineda   Hank Ruble              Victor Ruble      Nick Safer 
Katie Schulz        Madison Sherrill    Kevin Wooden  Makayla Zubal   

Adult Leaders: Audrey Cox, Jacque Hale, Susan Robinson and Pastor Rick Sherrill 
  

Service Opportunities at POP!  
We are looking for individuals and/or families who are interested in helping in worship every 

once in a while. We have rotations for Altar Guild, Ushers, Communion Assistants, and 
Greeters. It's not every Sunday and would be a big help to our Sunday morning worship teams! 

Please talk to Ruth Stone 480.946.4384, June Larson 480.948.5874, Kay McCartney 
602.882.0651 or Laurel Edgar and they will get it all set-up! 

 
Do you love baking but have too many leftovers? Share with POP Fellowship! We welcome 
you to bring your leftover desserts and goodies to Sunday fellowship! See, call or text Jacque Lara if 

you have any questions or you’d like to help on a Sunday 480-677-1527.  
 

Congratulations to Rev. Deborah K. Hutterer our new Synodical Bishop! 
From June 14 through 16, 107 pastors, two deacons, and 196 lay members of the synod’s 89 

congregations met at Resurrection Lutheran Church in Oro Valley, Ariz. During the course of the 
assembly, Presiding Bishop Eaton explored the assembly’s theme, “We Are Church Together.” 
She guided the election process for synod bishop and responded to questions asked by voting 
members on the work that we share throughout the ELCA and beyond. The voting members 

elected the Rev. Deborah K. Hutterer to a six-year term as synodical bishop. On September 1, she 
will become the sixth bishop of the ELCA’s Grand Canyon Synod. 

 
Thank you so very much for all your prayers, calls, cards, visits and good wishes during my 

recuperation. I so appreciate all of your in my “church” family. 
Blessings, Karen Wolfinger 

 
The Word in Season (Regular and Large Print) for July, August and September are available in the 

Narthex and Church office. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

  

 

              

       Assisting in Worship 
 
 

Altar Guild      Suzy Steinmetz 
 

 

Lector       Josh Hoffner 
 

Ushers      Ruth Stone  Bill Dobson 
       Martha Weld     Brenda Johnston 
 
Greeters      Clare Green Larry Green 
 

Communion Servers            Greg and Dena Welch-Rowland 
  
 

Youth Worship Leader       Abby Creedon                   
         
                                     

 

Welcome To Prince of Peace  
 
 

Worship at Prince of Peace, an ELCA Lutheran congregation, is a time for each of us, gathered in community, to meet our  
living Lord Jesus. We extend an invitation to all who believe in Jesus Christ to commune when we celebrate Holy Communion. If  
you are searching for a church home, please know you are welcome at Prince of Peace.  Return, let’s worship together often. 

 

 Children are always welcome in worship.  Activity bags are available for young worshippers at the center entrance to 
the sanctuary. If you are in need of assistance for children through the age of three, a staffed nursery is available from 9:15 
a.m. to 10:30 a.m. in Room 16 in the Education Building 

 Sunday School for children age 4- 6th grades is available every Sunday at 9:30 a.m. during the school year. 
 6-12th Grade Youth and Families -- Grow in faith and in community through fun, fellowship, service, and more!  For a  

full schedule, visit our website or see Audrey Cox.  
 Communion Needs:  Gluten-free bread and grape juice are available. If you desire to receive communion in the pew, 

please notify an usher. 
 Prayer Requests:  Please write down your concern and place it in the offering plate or prayer box and indicate if the name 

can be published in this newsletter or just shared with our prayer warriors through the Prayer Chain. 
 Hospital Calls: Please call Pastor Rick directly at 408.472.0529 or contact the church office to let us know if you or a 

family member is hospitalized or for a pastoral visit during rehab in a care center or at home. 
 Pastoral Care:  If you are seeking help with baptisms, weddings, memorial services or seek pastoral counseling, please 

contact Pastor Rick Sherrill at 408.472.0529 or the church office directly. 
 Pastor Office Hours: By appointment. Pastor Rick, cell: 408.472.0529, email: pastorrick@popphoenix.org.   

 Monthly Newsletter:  To receive your monthly newsletter by e-mail, go online to www.popphoenix.org and sign up by 
going to the Current Happenings tab, then the Monthly Newsletters tab, or call the church office for help. 
 

 Church Office Hours:  Monday through Thursday, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. Church Office: 480.945.9537. 
 

 Connect with us: Web: www.popphoenix.org       Instagram: Pop_Youth        Facebook: Facebook.com/popphoenixaz   
   

                      Call: 480.945.9537                       Email: office@popphoenix.org Visit: 3641 N. 56th Street, Phoenix, AZ 85018        

 

This week at Prince of Peace 
  

 Sunday, June 24 
   9:00   a.m.  Ch.i.L.L 
   9:30   a.m.  Worship, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m.  Prayers for Healing, Sanctuary   
10:30   a.m.  Fellowship, Gangsei Hall   
   
 Monday, June 25 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
   
 Tuesday, June 26 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
   9:00   a.m Firm Believers exercise, R 12 
 10:00 a.m. Library Meeting 
    1:00 p.m. Knitting Group 
 
Wednesday, June 27 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
ELCA National Youth Gathering Trip!  
 
 Thursday, June 28  
Pre-S Summer Camp 
  9:00   a.m Firm Believers exercise, R 12 
  
Friday, June 29 
Pre-S Summer Camp 
                  
Saturday, June 30  
   9:00 a.m. Quilters, R 14 
   
Sunday, July 1 
   9:30   a.m. Worship, Sanctuary 
10:30   a.m.  Fellowship, Gangsei Hall   
 
 
 

 

Sign up for your special dates at the church office or online!  
 

The 2018 Flower chart is online on our website- 
www.popphoenix.org. Scroll down to the bottom of the page 

to ‘Contact POP’ and click on ‘Altar Flowers’.  
Then follow the directions on that page.    

 

Partnering in Prayer 
 
 

Diane Peterson Michael Darland Cleo Dillabough 
 

Phoenix Jose  Donna Hackett Jackie Jacoby 
 

Tom Brown  Marilyn Chester Eric Phillips 
 

Kay McCartney Charlie Lazzara           Lana Lytle 
 

Pamela Paine 
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